Havenlee School – Yarn Up
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From the Principal
Presentation Day
Thank you to everyone who joined us in celebrating 2016 at Havenlee School during the Present Day Assembly. The weather was perfect and students performed beautifully. I would like to thank the P&C for organising the raffle, Kay for helping with the set up and pack up of the morning and for Nicole Roberts who organised everyone “behind the scenes”.

Year 12 Graduation Dinner
On Tuesday 8 December was the Year 12 Graduation dinner. The beautiful weather helped add to the special evening at the Nowra Golf Club. The year 12 girls looked spectacular in their evening wear and the power point presentations were fantastic. I would like to thank Nowra Golf Club for opening up their lovely venue for us and East Nowra Bakery (once again) for donating the yummy mud cake. 
North Nowra Canteen
I would like to express my sincere thanks to the North Nowra canteen workers for their patience and cooperation throughout the year when serving the Havenlee Students. Giving our students access to the canteen gives so many opportunities for different skills to be learnt (eg: making choices, waiting, communicating wants, money skills etc).

End of year Staff Development Days
On Thursday 17 and Friday 18 December, the staff will be coming to school for staff Development. During this time the teachers will be going down to Budawang School in Ulladulla to join teachers from other SSPs in literacy training for students with disabilities. Also everyone will be completing mandatory training of e-emergency care and child protection update.

Clinical Nurse Specialist- 2016
On Friday 29 January a clinical nurse specialist is coming to the school to train and sign off SLSO’s to administer health care procedures for individual students. It is essential that students are present on this day so training can be personalised for each student’s particular health care needs.

Reminder of changed Dates for 2016
As part of the three year Havenlee School Plan, we aim to have all our staff trained in NCI (Non-Violent Crisis Intervention). It is a two day course in which staff are taught ways to keep students and themselves safe when individual students become elevated. It is endorsed and organised by the Department of Education. I have booked two days in Term 1, 2016 for the training to take place. 

To minimise disruption of school routines I will be moving one Staff Development Day from the end of Term 4 2016, to Thursday January 28. The consequence of this will be that students will start the 2016 school year on Friday 29 January 2016 and go to school for one more day at the end of the year, finishing on Monday 19 December. Please let me know if you have any concerns or questions about this – Ph: 4421 3777.

Volunteers

I want to say a special thank you to all our hardworking volunteers from this year. We really appreciate the time and dedication you give to our students.

As this year draws to a close, thank you for all your support and I hope everyone has a restful, safe and fun holiday.

Katrina Eyland
School Principal
Up and Coming Events
Term 4 Week 11

16 Dec Wed
Students last day of school
2016

Term 1 Week 1

29 Jan Fri
Students return to school
RAP Awards

(Really Awesome Person)

Congratulations to the following students who received RAP awards.

1P
Bailey, Jordan, Kaylen
3P
Tim, Faith, Lily, Emily, Paul, Shayden, Max
4M
Charlee, Jessica J, Ashlyn, Heath, Samara
6S
Ben, Dayna, Joshua, Tobias, Hayden
7S
Shiun, Jessica, Luke M
8S
Kayla, Shae-Lynn, Magenta, Clayton, Joshua, Isabel
7S shop
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Havenlee School 7S is selling

- worm wee, $1 per bottle.

Each bottle makes about 10 litres
- Tag Cards $1.50

(6 cards)

- Wrapper paper $4.50

(3 sheets & 6 cards)
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Disclaimer: Havenlee School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Havenlee School does not endorse, sponsor or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the advertised events or services.[image: image3.png]



1Page 
Page 2

